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Warranwood  
Primary School 

www.warranwood.vic.edu.au 

Term 3, Week 7 
Thursday 29th August, 2019 

WHAT’S ON? 
September 
3 Middle School Production—Aquinas 
4 Toastie Truck 
4 Greenologist  Workshop 
5 Grade 1/2 Big Day In 
5 District Athletics back up day 
8 Warrior Daiko 10am-4pm 
9 Middle School to Camp Jungai 
13 Dress as a Sports Person—Brady support 
16 Junior School Choir—Assembly Perform 
16 Senior School Wellbeing Day 1  
17 School Council Meeting—7.30pm 
18 Senior School Wellbeing Day 2 

PRINCIPAL AWARDS 
 

 
Stay tuned next week for our  

Principal Award Winners 

Principal’s Report 
 
Uniform at Warranwood PS 
Over the last few weeks we have noticed a deterioration in our uniform standard across the school. Many stu-
dents are thinking that it is ok to wear multi coloured head bands as headwear and many are wearing different 
types of jackets, shorts and even shirts at school. At Warranwood we have a uniform policy that has been devel-
oped over time with input by students, parents and teachers, and it is important that we look to ensure our stu-
dents understand that items are not optional. Of course, there can be occasions where an exception is required 
due to weather and even misplaced items. If this is the case parents are asked to provide a note to excuse the 
non-uniform item that is required for the day. This is very important to support our standards and respect the cur-
rent uniform policy in place. I have attached the policy for community awareness and information. 
 
Please remember we have a limited 2nd hand uniform facility at the office and welcome any items to be added to 
our collection for resale in support of sustainable practices. All money raised from our 2nd hand uniform items go 
towards supporting disadvantaged students in our community to attend excursions and camps. 
 
PARENT SURVEY  
About 6 weeks ago,125 randomly selected Warranwood families, received a letter asking them to participate in 
the 2019 Parent Opinion Survey.  We wish to thank the parents who have completed this survey over the month 
of the survey. The survey closed on Sunday the 18th of August.  Although no school can claim to be perfect, our 
community members continue to work really hard together; staff, students and parent groups alike, for better out-
comes, resources and opportunities for all students and families at Warranwood PS. These feedback opportuni-
ties are important ways in which we can continue to improve. As always, it’s important to list areas that you are 
happy with and engage our children, as well as suggestions the school can look further towards implementing.  
 
What can we do with the survey results?  
Our school will utilise the data in a number of ways to:  

 monitor levels of student engagement and wellbeing 

 compare school level data on engagement with state-wide benchmarks 

 stimulate discussion within the school community about how to improve our parent engagement 

 assist in the identification of areas for improvement and professional development needs in the school. 
 
This year we have only received 30 responses which is just a 24% return rate. Even though this is a very small 
return rate we will look at this feedback when it is available in the coming weeks and share feedback with you via 
the Connect newsletter. 
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2019 Student Attitudes to School Survey 
A number of months ago our Year 4-6 students participated in the DET state wide online survey exploring a 
number of key components exploring the climate for learning at Warranwood PS.  The feedback from our stu-
dents gives us some really positive endorsements for the work we are doing in building a differentiated and 
engaging learning program whilst supporting students to build their emotional intelligence to succeed in the 
wider world. These survey areas will be explored further in the coming weeks by our school captains as they 
unpack the results with students from each grade to seek specific areas for growth and development to con-
tinue improving. 
 
This year, for the first time we also have data from our graduates of 2018 who completed the survey at their 
high schools. The students provided feedback on their support with transition and change. As you can see 
below, we have some solid consistency across the components in the survey from our students. The work we 
have been doing this year to build student voice and agency skill and awareness with learning through reflec-
tive practices and goal setting will hopefully assist with improving our results in 2020. I look forward to receiv-
ing the feedback from our school captain led grade forums to inform our new targets. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PREP ENROLMENTS FOR 2020 ENROL NOW! 
Can any families with a prep child for 2020 please drop by the office to collect enrolment forms asap from 
Sue.  We would appreciate enrolment forms being returned asap to assist with our planning and preparations 
for the Prep classes in 2020. We look forward to welcoming our newest community members at our special 
transition sessions to be held in Term 4.  
 
FATHERING PROJECT 
FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 
Tomorrow morning from 8am we have a great number of dads and key male figures (nearly 100) booked in to 
enjoy a bacon and egg roll here at school to celebrate Father’s Day. It is essential that only those that have 
booked through the office attend as this was a pre-ordered event and catering preparation has been complet-
ed. If you have booked and not yet paid please make sure you bring the correct amounts to pay on the morn-
ing as our enthusiastic dads Scott, Anthony, Chris and Dallas have worked with great dedication to ensure 
this morning is a success for our community. We look forward to a great gathering! 
 
Connect Groups on Monday- Community Building 
Instead of assembly last Monday we held our Connect Groups session and joined a Senior group Year 3-6 
with a Junior one Prep -Year 2. The morning saw students bring mini games to play together and widen their 
networks across our school community. It was very rewarding to see mixed age groups mentoring and play-
ing together, taking turns and being inclusive to ensure everyone enjoyed their time. 

Shane Harrop 
Principal 
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Assistant Principal Report 

A REMINDER OF WARRANWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL’S VALUES AND WHAT IT 
SHOULD LOOK LIKE IN OUR SCHOOL FOR THE BENEFIT OF ALL COMMUNITY 
MEMBERS.  
Our School Values should reflect all that we say and do in our work and play at Warran-
wood PS in order to create a harmonious and pleasant environment for all of our school 
community to enjoy. So R, U In??? 
Please take some time to revisit and discuss with your child the following behavioural 
expectations we at Warranwood Primary School follow and promote in our community: 

THE COMMUNICATION CHAIN FOR EXPRESSING ANY CONCERNS OR ISSUES ABOUT YOUR CHILD/REN 
FOR STUDENTS AND PARENTS. 
Procedures for parents to follow if they have concerns in relation to their child or any other communi-
ty member. 

Request an appointment time with the classroom teacher to discuss your concerns. 
Request an appointment time to speak with the Team Leader for that area of the school. 
Request an appointment time to speak with the Principal or Assistant Principal. 

Procedures for students to follow if they have concerns in relation to how they are being treated in the 
playground or classroom. 

Speak to your classroom teacher or teacher on yard duty. 
Speak to a teacher with whom you feel comfortable. 
Speak to the Principal or Assistant Principal.  
 

Suzanne Kot 
Assistant Principal 

VALUE CHILDREN STAFF COMMUNITY 

RESPECT -Use respectful language 
when communicating. 
-Treat other people and 
their possessions with re-
spect. 
-Making appropriate choices 
without supervision. 
-Be responsible for own 
learning, conduct, actions 
and communication. 

-Model respectful behaviour 
at all times. 
-Respect the rights of stu-
dents and community mem-
bers. 
-To provide a safe, friendly 
and challenging learning en-
vironment 
-Be a positive role model for 
parents and children. 

-Show respect for and val-
ue the school ethos. 
-Be respectful of individual 
differences in the commu-
nity. 
-Support the school in its 
endeavour to provide the 
best educational outcomes 
for each child. 
-All members of the school 
community have a respon-

sibility in promoting a safe 
and supportive school envi-
ronment. 

UNDERSTANDING -To work harmoniously with 
peers and teachers. 
-Following of school expec-
tations. 
-Listening to others and re-
sponding sensitively 
-Behaving in a way that re-
flects well on the school. 
-Allowing other students to 
learn in an environment free 
from disruptive behaviour. 

-TEAM 
(Together Everyone Achieves 
More) 
-Create a co-operative culture 
within the teaching fraternity. 
Be mindful of the rights and 
feelings of others. 
-Act in a manner befitting of 
our profession. 

-To work in conjunction 
with the school to uphold 
and instil the school’s val-
ues. 
-Co –operate with family 
and members of the school 
community to foster a part-
nership. 
-Treat all members of the 
school community in a po-
lite and respectful manner. 

-Model and reinforce the 
need for consideration. 

INTEGRITY -Be truthful to self and oth-
ers. 
-Exercise ethical judge-
ments. 
-Being able to be trusted. 
-Trying as hard as you can 
with everything you do. 
-Being a trusted friend. 

-Be honest in your assess-
ment of a child’s ability and 
behaviour. 
-Model honesty and integrity 
at all times. 
-Trying as hard as you can 
with everything you do. 
-Being a reliable colleague. 

-To be open and trusting in 
regard to their children. 
-Be honest in dealings with 
community members. 
-Trying as hard as you can 
with everything you do. 
-Being a responsible com-
munity member. 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING IN PE and SPORT, 2019  
 
 
 
 

PE Overview: 
Prep: Warm up. FMS- play ball kick for accuracy. Game: Kickball. Run to score points. Three field ball and re-
turn. 
 
Junior School: FMS- soccer pass to partner, trap and pass back. Game: Kickball. Retrieving team must soccer 
pass the ball back to centre circle to stop runner. Work in groups of three. 
 
Middle School:  Soccer dribble, trap ball and pass to leading player. Game: End ball. Work in groups of three. 
 
Senior School:  Soccer dribble, passing with both feet to leading player who controls 
ball and dribbles. End Ball (a soccer variation) in groups  
 
Metro Short Course Swim Championships. 
Congratulations to Tharwin Prarom (Yr5) for winning the Backstroke 50m in a personal 
best time of 37.14 sec. and coming 3rd in the Backstroke (100m) in a time of 1:21:84. 
Tharwin continues to excel in swimming events. Well done.   
 
 
Andrew Tonkin 
PE Teacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Office News 
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Performing Arts News 
 

Invitation to the School Community 
 
The Year 3/4 Production of  Disney Delights will be held at Aquinas College on Tuesday  the 2nd September, 
two sessions available 6.30 and 8.30pm.  If you would like to purchase tickets the link for Trybooking is listed 
below  

https://www.trybooking.com/BENBO 
 

Jacinta 
Performing Arts Teacher 
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CANTEEN NEWS AND ROSTER 
 

Canteen is having a Footy Day lunch on Thursday 19
th

 September. 
Please place orders online through Qkr by 8pm Sunday 8

th
 September. 

 
 

Winter Warmers over the counter at lunch and recess, warm Milos, Chicken Noodle soup and warm Home-
made Choc Chip Muffins. Students have the option of bringing a mug size re-usable cup from home 
which the canteen will fill. 
 
If you are unable to attend canteen on the day you are rostered please contact me in advance on   0419 387 
370.  Volunteer hours are: 
 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 10.30am to 2pm 
Friday 10am to 2pm 
 

Warm Regards, 
Megan Parker 

Food For Thought 
 
An easy way to reduce plastic wastage is to put sandwiches 
and snacks straight into a lunch container. 
 
Gladwrap isn't accepted in recycling programs and if you use 
a good container, it isn't necessary. Containers are easy for 
school lunches but if you want to wrap you can use beeswax 
wraps or Agreena silicone wraps https://www.agreena.world 
 

Kirsty Bishop-Fox 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.agreena.world&data=02%7C01%7Ccampbell.brigid.a%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C91b88690a4324b7f60b908d72c0af8fc%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637026297950886640&sdata=CUF3SCX91UNC2VUu
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Community Notices 

COMMUNITY DONATIONS 
 
If you shop at either of these Stores, then mention our School as they support us with donations.   
 
For Ritchie's IGA you need to complete a registration and nominate Warranwood Primary; Ritchie's then 
donate a percentage of sales to the School. 
 
For Rebel Sports, soon to merge with Amart, just mention Warranwood Primary and they also donate a 
percentage of sales to the School 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwivueaO2cHXAhXEopQKHU9DBSIQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.westfield.co.nz%2Fstores%2Frebel-sport%2Fnz-rebel-sport&psig=AOvVaw3WH4p7LIjQr5q-Q7GjDQpz&ust=1510873331
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